
June 12, 2020 

 

Wicoff Elementary School Weekly Update  

 

The last day of school is June 19. Due to graduation events taking place 

next week, the June 19 newsletter will be moved to June 22 to include 

graduation event links. The June 22 newsletter will be the last newsletter 

of the 2019-20 school year. 

 

A Message From the Wicoff Administration 

 
Dear Wicoff Parents & Guardians,  

 
We hope you and your child enjoyed participating in today’s Virtual Field Day! Special 

thanks to our elementary P.E. teachers for helping to organize this fun event which 

promoted physical activity. If you haven’t already done so, please remember to 

complete the​ ​official score card​, share photos and videos, and participate on social 

media using FlipGrid or Twitter. See the​ ​Field Day letter​ for more information. 

 
It’s hard to believe that the 2019-20 school year is coming to an end. As we reflect on 

the beginning of this school year, we could have never imagined back in September 

how we would be ending the year. While the last three months have certainly had 

challenges, we have learned a great deal about ourselves and each other. We hope that 

on this journey, our students have a greater understanding about the traits we have 

been focusing on such as kindness, respect, perseverance, empathy and resilience. 

 
As one of our strategic goals, social-emotional learning continues to be an important 

focus of our district. Perhaps now more than ever, it’s critical that we continue to 

explore opportunities and have conversations with our students around these traits, so 

they develop a deeper understanding and recognition of differences and similarities as 

well as perspective. We want our students to become empathetic adults who 

understand that while people may have different perspectives and experiences, there 

are certain fundamental rights we should all have as humans.  

 
While we have been intentional in providing professional learning experiences to our 

staff around equity, there continues to be more work we need to do in order to grow 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UYE-Qzp0is8K9E-8qdmmQjGHem3wAMwlcOIyFRTppi0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1UYE-Qzp0is8K9E-8qdmmQjGHem3wAMwlcOIyFRTppi0/edit?usp=sharing
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/community_news/virtual_field_day___school-specific_information_
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/community_news/virtual_field_day___school-specific_information_


our own understanding. As educators, it is our responsibility to promote acceptance, 

inclusivity and equitable practices. In the months ahead, we will look closely at our 

practices, curricula, and resources using an equity lens. We will work as a district and 

as a school community to provide additional opportunities to our staff, equipping them 

with tools and strategies to continue this important work. There are many wonderful, 

age appropriate resources available to teach and support our students. In addition to 

the​ ​resources​ that were shared in Dr. Aderhold’s message to the WW-P community on 

Confronting Racism, we have included a few additional resources below which we hope 

will help you when having these conversations with your child.  

● How to explain racism to kids - CNN town hall with Sesame Street 

● Website with a wonderful selection of books to address racism in an age 

appropriate, “kid-friendly” way  

● Great resources from Epic for parents and teachers 

As a reminder, please be sure to review the important information in the link at the end 

of this letter regarding procedures for the drop-off and pick-up of materials, which 

takes place next week. Remember to place the returned items in a bag marked with 

your child’s name, grade level and teacher’s name and bring it on the scheduled drop 

off/pick up days. 

 
If you are moving or planning to move either out of the district or within the district it is 

very important​ that you notify your child’s teacher. This is important for the 

placement process and to ensure you receive any information that may be mailed out. 

 
We continue to be here to support you and want to assist you as needed. We have 

resources available to families in need. 

● Families who qualify for free or reduced meals are being supported by 

bi-monthly food distribution. If your circumstances have changed and you need 

assistance in this area, please contact the guidance counselor, nurse or building 

administrator.  

● Technology resources remain available during the summer months. Elementary 

students who currently have iPads and Chromebooks will keep these devices 

over the summer. The primary purpose of an iPad or Chromebook device is for 

exploration, for learning, and access to educational resources. If there is a 

problem with the device, you are in need of internet access, or if your family is 

http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/departments/Guidance/helping_children_cope_through_traumatic_events
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/departments/Guidance/helping_children_cope_through_traumatic_events
https://www.cnn.com/2020/06/06/app-news-section/cnn-sesame-street-race-town-hall-app-june-6-2020-app/index.html
https://booksforlittles.com/racial-diversity/
https://booksforlittles.com/racial-diversity/
https://www.getepic.com/learn/epic-a-safe-place-to-explore-all-voices/


moving from the district, please complete this​ ​form​. Once you complete this 

form, you may report to High School North on Tuesday or Thursday between 11 

a.m. and 2 p.m. to get tech support or sign out a device. Please note: The form 

must be completed prior to going to High School North. You will not receive a 

notification to report to the high school; please go to High School North on the 

next Tuesday or Thursday following submission of the form. 

● In addition to the curriculum that is being provided virtually, we also support any 

student who is struggling with the circumstances and loss of being at school with 

peers and teachers. If your child is experiencing difficulty, please reach out to 

his/her teacher, guidance counselor, CST, or building administrator for support. 

Warmest regards, 

Michael Welborn and Lindsay Jablonski 

 
Important Wicoff Link: 

Retrieval and Drop-off Information 
 

 
 

School Updates 

A Special Note to 3rd Grade Families from Millstone River School: 

Dear 3rd grade families,  

 

We are very much looking forward to welcoming you and your children as the newest 

Millstone River Eagles. For an introduction to what life at Millstone River School is like 

for students, please click the links provided below. You’ll get to hear from teachers 

about all the exciting learning that lies ahead and even have some of your questions 

answered by actual MRS students themselves! 

We can’t wait to meet you! 

 

Mr. Dalton, Dr. Falk, and Mrs. Shanklin 

Millstone River School Principal and Assistant Principals 

Millstone River School 3rd and 4th Grade Orientation 

 

Reminders: 

● Assistance​: If your child needs assistance, please email us at ​we@ww-p.org​. 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSctcIfW70wXnUlkgqe55yV9Umi5Ngu3LQBnhGGZJ18UNdGl8Q/viewform
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSctcIfW70wXnUlkgqe55yV9Umi5Ngu3LQBnhGGZJ18UNdGl8Q/viewform
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Qn-_pvrlEbYMyj1zXnyhUcF96zxp8AY4xXnc-TBZk4g/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1keFLz2koAnminu7x3Y8fHNJetpVNODf6AxiIWeJf9QE/present?usp=sharing


● Attention Parents of Current 3rd graders:​ The selection deadline has been 

EXTENDED to June 15 -- Parents are reminded to login to Genesis in order to 

select their child’s music ensemble choice for the 2020-21 school year. Specific 

details and instructions were emailed earlier in the week. 

● Absences:​ If your child is ill, please note it in Genesis as usual. Please take care 

of yourselves and your family.  

● Grades K through 5 e-Learning Plans: ​Kindergarten through fifth grade 

teachers will share links to the e-learning plans with their classes via email. 

● Athletics: ​Check out the latest edition of the​ ​WW-P Athletics newsletter 

featuring highlights of some of our amazing senior spring athletes, fall 

registration and more. 

 
 

 

District Updates 

● District Website​ |​ ​COVID-19 Information​ |​ ​Virtual/Remote Learning Website 

Community Education 

● Registration is now open for WW-P’s Community Education Virtual Summer 

Programs. Spaces are limited, register soon! Please click​ ​here​ ​to view the 

Virtual Summer Program Guide and click​ ​here​ to register. 

Counseling and Wellness 

● School Counselor Corner:​ District K-5 school counselors have created a​ ​grid​ ​of 

activities to keep our students talking and thinking mindfully while the district is 

implementing virtual/remote learning. 

● Health Resources: ​WW-P district nurses have pulled together​ ​important health 

information​ for families. Please check it out. 

● Counseling and Wellness: ​The WW-P District Wellness Committee has created 

a​ ​website​ to promote the understanding that wellness is an active process of 

becoming aware of and making choices toward a healthy and fulfilling life. 

Students, families, and staff are encouraged to embed these self care resources 

into their daily routine. 

District Facilities 

http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/departments/Athletics/athletic_news/monthly_athletic_newsletters
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https://register.communitypass.net/reg/login.cfm?cuBLAv7ClZwtomy3Erh3n%2B7YqBRPXoxk9V2eh8RZkO%2BWj9UZiY3p8g%3D%3D
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16LaXR_6fOUHJeG4QddEaYHq_vVWCaCCN/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16LaXR_6fOUHJeG4QddEaYHq_vVWCaCCN/view
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZyGQTh7SZ4mDNq8ufs5HU5l4T0njYtdeINIMPKkM2G0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZyGQTh7SZ4mDNq8ufs5HU5l4T0njYtdeINIMPKkM2G0/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1ZyGQTh7SZ4mDNq8ufs5HU5l4T0njYtdeINIMPKkM2G0/edit?usp=sharing
https://sites.google.com/wwprsd.org/wwprsdwellness/home
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● Playground Equipment and Athletic Fields​: All school playground 

equipment/athletic fields/courts/tracks/etc remain closed until further notice. 

Food Services 

● If your child(ren) receives food benefits, please check your email for instructions. 

● If your financial situation has recently changed and you would like information 

on food benefits, please click​ ​here​ ​for details and to download the application. 

Registration 

● At this time, all student registration for incoming kindergarten students for the 

2020-21 school year, as well as students moving into the WW-P Regional School 

District will be done by appointment and virtually until the district reopens. 

Please​ ​click here​ for more information and to begin the process. 

State Information 

● State of New Jersey:​ ​www.covid19.nj.gov​ ​has been created as the official 

COVID​-​19​ information hub for the State of New Jersey. The website includes 

up-to-date information, services, where to find assistance, job opportunities, and 

more. 

● A Program of Center for Food Action - Hunger Free New Jersey:​ ​This 

non-profit organization is working with its partners to inform citizens of rapidly 

developing changes to address hunger during this crisis. For information and 

resources on programs such as NJ school meals, SNAP, WIC, and more, please 

visit the​ organization’s website​. 

Communications 

● WW-P uses SchoolMessenger as our​ ​district communication tool​. 
SchoolMessenger integrates with Genesis. It is important to ensure that your 

contact information is up-to-date in Genesis so that you may receive 

emails/texts/calls from WW-P. 

● Click​ ​here​ ​to read the Spring 2020 issue of the WW-P District News. Included in 

this issue: celebrating the class of 2020, saluting our eighth grade student, end 

of year pickup/drop off information for schools, fall sports information and much 

more. 

http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/newsroom/news/accessing_food_benefits
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http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/parents___students/Registration
http://www.covid19.nj.gov/
http://www.covid19.nj.gov/
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Virtual Community Events 

● Community groups and organizations are beginning to organize virtual 

events. Click​ ​here​ ​for some upcoming virtual activities. 

Board of Education Meeting 

● Check out the upcoming​ ​Board of Education Meeting​ dates. Agenda and 

materials for Board meetings are published after 3:30 p.m. the Friday prior to 

the meeting. 

 

Make sure to follow the district on WW-P’s official social 

media pages. 

Twitter​ ​|​ ​Facebook​ ​|​ ​Instagram​ ​|​ ​LinkedIn​ ​|​ ​Youtube 

 

http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/cms/One.aspx?portalId=3592907&pageId=69855550
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/cms/One.aspx?portalId=3592907&pageId=69855550
http://www.west-windsor-plainsboro.k12.nj.us/about_us/board_of_education/board_meetings
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